
File No. 19-0608

INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT
relative to the City's current independent Information Technology (IT) networks as well as the
status of any upcoming independent network projects. 
 
Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Blumenfield - Bonin):
 
INSTRUCT the General Manager, Information Technology Agency, to lead a committee that
includes, but is not limited to, the City Administrative Officer (CAO), Los Angeles Department of
Transportation, Los Angeles Department of Water and Power, Los Angeles Police Department,
Department of Public Works, Department of Recreation and Parks, Bureau of Sanitation, Los
Angeles World Airports, Port of Los Angeles and Emergency Management Department to
provide the City Council and Mayor with a report that will provide an overview of the City's
(including proprietary agencies') current independent IT networks as well as the status of any
upcoming independent network projects. Further, the report shall provide an overview of how
these networks could be consolidated; and the costs and benefits of such a consolidation of
either current networks or of future networks that are being considered by City Departments. This
report shall be submitted to the Mayor and Council no later than 90 days from the date that this
motion is adopted by the City Council.
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a
financial analysis of this report.
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
 
SUMMARY
 
At its special meeting held on August 14, 2019, the Information, Technology, and General
Services Committee considered Motion (Blumenfield - Bonin) relative to directing the ITA to lead
a committee that includes various City Departments to provide an overview of the City's current
independent information technology networks as well as the status of any upcoming independent
network projects.
 
After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the
recommendation contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now transmitted to the
Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE
 
 
 
 
MEMBER VOTE
SMITH:   YES
BLUMENFIELD: YES 
RODRIGUEZ: YES

https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=19-0608


 
LC  08/14/19

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


